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St. Barbara’s Primary School
Newsletter: March 2022
         Welcome to the March edition of our Newsletter!

Pandemic Update

It has now been agreed that bubbles can be removed and that children can attend assemblies in school.

The Bishop directed schools to have one Mass or service with classes following online as required for Ash Wednesday. I would like to thank Fr. O’Brien and Fr. Rooney from St. Joseph’s Parish and Mr McCloskey from St. Joseph’s School who arranged for all of our children to link with them for the Ash Wednesday service live. They also delivered ashes to the school for us to distribute to the children and staff.

Sunday 6th March marked the return of the obligation to attend Mass (with Covid-related exclusions). Consequently, we will rotate Mass attendance for the children during the remaining weeks before Easter.

School Crossing Patrol: Station Road
As you may know, Gayle - the school patrol crossing worker – retired from her post recently. Since Gayle’s retirement there has been temporary cover with Mr Feeney covering the crossing when asked. It has now come to my attention that the crossing was unmanned on several occasions. If you notice that the crossing is unmanned, please phone the school (not email as it might not get picked up in time) and let us know.
I have spoken with Mr Congalton, the Assistant Area Manager (school crossing patrols) in respect of this issue and clarified that:
1. The responsibility for mobile patrols, absence reporting and cover etc. lies with his service in respect of staff
2. We will be very happy to advise him if we become aware that a mobile patrol is not in place - however we, in turn are reliant on others reporting an issue to us
3. The post will be advertised shortly on My Job Scotland.
Photographer
The photographer will be in the school on Tuesday 15th March. 

The hall will be in use all day; consequently P.E classes for that day will be cancelled and teachers will tell the children which days have been selected.
Children should wear full school uniform on Tuesday.
P.1 Dentist

The dentist will visit the school on Friday 25th March 2022. Parents have already been informed.
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Lent      2022
CHARITY EVENTS

      UNITE FOR UKRAINE
[image: image6.wmf]
The focus for our Lenten Charities this year will be on supporting the people of Ukraine. The children’s groups across the school – House Captains, Vice-House Captains, Pupil Council and Charity Reps have worked really hard with the whole school to organize a series of fundraising events, details of which can be found below:
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The Main Challenge: Sponsor or Donate

Walking Challenge

Kyiv to the Polish border: 647 kilometres or 404 miles.
Lviv to the Polish border: 64 kilometres or 40 miles.

St. Barbara’s Pitch     268m = perimeter

4 laps = approximately 1km

6 laps = approximately 1 mile

2 424 laps = 404 miles

240 laps = 40 miles
227 children in the school + 23 members of staff = 250 in total
2424 laps             250 = just under 10 laps each

240 laps           250 = just under 1 lap each

1. We will walk the distance from Kyiv to Przemyśl AND from Lviv to Przemyśl

2. 11 laps in total for each member of the school – and we don’t need to do it all at once! 
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This challenge will run across the weeks leading to the Easter break.
Sponsor or Donate Forms will be issued next week and should be returned with donations in the last week of term, thank you.
Additional Calendar of Events

	Date
	Event
	Donation
	Further Information 

	Friday 11th March
	Toast for sale
	30p/50p
	Thank you to the Co-op, Muirhead for donating the bread for all of our Toast Days!

	W/B 14th March
	Art Competition
	
	Winning art piece from each class to be offered for a parental auction before Easter.

	
	Grand Raffles

Adults’ Raffle and Children’s Raffle
	Donations requested for raffle prizes, please. The Parent Council and PTA are supporting the raffle.

	Tuesday 15th March
	Toast Tuesday
	30p/50p
	

	Wednesday 16th March


	Dress Down Day
	Donation please.
	Blue and/or yellow if possible.

No football colours permitted

	W/B 21st March
	Copper Cup Football Tournament
	Coppers please! 

(1p and 2p coins)
	Competition for P.4 – P.7 children culminating in a P.4/5 match and a P.6/7 match with help from Mr Feeney.

	
	Silver Stars Dance-a-thon
	Silver please!

(5p, 10p, 20p, 50p, £2 coins)
	Whole school Dance-a-thon lead by children in the Pupil Council, House Captain & Vice House Captain teams with a little help from Miss Carrick and Miss McEleney.

	
	Pupils V Teachers Netball Match 
	N/A
	

	
	Paint an Egg Competition 
	
	Hard-boiled egg to be decorated as part of homework.

Entries to be submitted on Monday 28th and Tuesday 29th March 2022. 

	Tuesday 22nd March 
	Toast Tuesday
	30p/50p
	

	Wednesday 23rd March
	Cafeteria Ukrainian Theme Day

Dress Down Day!
	Donation please.
	Special menu today.

Blue and/or yellow if possible.

No football colours permitted

	W/B 28th March
	Pure Gold Talent Show
	Gold please!

(£1 or £2 coins)
	House Competition: Talent Show Grand Final

	Tuesday 29th March 
	Toast Tuesday
	50p
	

	Thursday 31st March
	Grand Raffle Draws
	N/A
	Winner will be notified today/tomorrow.

	Friday 1st April
	Dress Down Day

Mass for Peace

Balloon Display
	Donation please


	Blue and/or yellow if possible.

No football colours permitted

Children will attend Mass; blue and yellow balloons with messages for the Ukrainian people will be displayed afterwards.


[image: image7.jpg]


[image: image8.jpg]VISI@N




Vision and Values   

FEBRUARY AWARDS

St. Barbara’s Primary School: FAITH Awards
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FAITH: Friendly, Active, Inspiring, Teamwork, Helpful

In 2019 the Pupil Council in conjunction with all of the children, parents, staff and other stakeholders, created a motto for our school based on our Vision and Values’ strapline:

‘Faith in our Education; Educate in the Faith!’

The FAITH motto above was chosen and it is used by everyone as an evaluative tool. To keep the motto at the forefront of everyone’s mind, St. Barbara’s FAITH Awards were introduced. These are awarded to children who have gone above and beyond what we would normally expect and the February recipients are listed below. These February Awards are the first to be awarded in Assembly since the pandemic began.  Congratulations to all of the children!

	Name
	Class
	Category 

	Maisie Todd
Brodie McFadyen
	Primary 1
Miss McEleney
	Friendly
Inspiring

	Alice Rose Polin
Olivia Collins
	Primary 1
Mrs Boyce
	Inspiring
Helpful

	Nathan McGarvey
Esme Rodden
	Primary 2
	Inspiring
Helpful

	Daniel Rice
Deri Duffy
	Primary 3
Mrs Moore/Mrs Schammas
	Inspiring
Helpful

	Andy Ward
Olivia Harmon
	Primary 3
Miss Shreenan
	Active
Helpful

	Caden McKellar
Lois Hagerty
	Primary 4
	Teamwork
Helpful

	Charlotte Ferry
Keir O’Connor
	Primary 5
	Inspiring
Teamwork

	Mason Brown
Jay Provan
	Primary 6
	Inspiring
Helpful

	Cole McKellar
Ethan Young
	Primary 7
Mrs Haughey/Mrs Goodwin
	Active
Inspiring

	Kevin Lynch

Lochlan Dodds
	Primary 7

Miss McMullen
	Active

Helpful
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	Name
	Staff 
	Category 

	Lennon Rodden
	Mrs Johnston
	Inspiring

	Hunter Stirling
	Mrs Grant
	Friendly

	Kyle Sloan
	Mrs McKinney
	Inspiring


Additional FAITH Awards
These have been awarded by other members of staff.
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Parents’ Appointments

Parents’ appointments will take place via phone on the week beginning 28th March 2022.
Children in Primaries 1–3 will have appointments on Monday and Wednesday while children in Primaries 4-7 will have appointments on Tuesday and Thursday.
Further details will be sent next week.
Sacramental Preparation 

Confirmation
The Sacrament of Confirmation will take place on Wednesday 8th June 2022 at 7pm for the children in Primary 7. The Sacrament will be conferred by Bishop Toal. 

Reconciliation

The Sacrament of Reconciliation will take place on the afternoon of Thursday 24th March. Family members will now be allowed to attend this service; parents have been informed and further guidance will be issued next week. Children should wear school uniform.

First Holy Communion

The Sacrament of First Holy Communion will take place on Saturday 14th and Saturday 21st May at 10am in the church.
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March 2022
The challenge begins today, Friday 11th March 2022. Please encourage your child to participate!

Easter Holiday

School will close on Friday 1stApril at 2.30pm for the Easter break. It will re-open on Tuesday 19th April at 9am. 

Easter Sunday is 17th April.
March 2022
March 2022

15th                                  Photographer

17th                                  St. Patrick’s Day: Cafeteria Theme Day

23rd                                 Unite for Ukraine: Cafeteria Theme Day

25th                                 P.1 Dental Inspection

W/B 28th                         Parent Appointments (phone)

April 2022

1st                                       10am Mass for Peace

1st                                   Easter Break: school closes at 2.30pm

15th                                Good Friday

17th                                Easter Sunday

19th                               School re-opens at 9am



Corey Hand      Matthew Hattie     Aristote Rae     Maisie Todd    Isobel Morgan                
Chloe Collin     Anton Murtha    Kayla Noonan     Josh Coyle-Connor   Cian Traquair
           Ethan Daly     Cate McLaughlin     Ellis McMenamin     Ollie Nicholson                       
Aiden McColligan     Ryan O’Boyle     Rory Dunn     Cole Henderson-Smith     Noah Webb    
                                      Josh Coyle-Conor   Kyle Johnston      

                          
        Happy birthday from all of your friends at St. Barbara’s!
FAITH: Friendly, Active, Inspiring, Teamwork, Helpful


